

Ref: CADJ/ABO/2018

Wednesday, 24 October 2018.

Sean Callahan, President and CEO, Catholic Relief Services, Baltimore, United States of America.

Dear Sean,

On the occasion of the Catholic Relief Services' 75th anniversary, I wish to extend my deepest appreciation to your agency and its supporters for their unwavering commitment to the Church and people of South Sudan. Throughout our shared history, Catholic Relief Services has remained a trusted advocate for peace in South Sudan and provided health, economic and social support in vulnerable and neglected communities throughout the country.

Archbishop

P. O. Box 32,

Archdiocese of Juba, Catholic Church,

Juba - South Sudan.

I know that Catholic Relief Services has worked tirelessly, both in South Sudan and internationally, to promote peace and reconciliation. You have used your voice and relationships to communicate and respond to the needs of our people.

Our partnership with Catholic Relief Services has also enabled the Catholic Church to convene the South Sudan Council of Churches and with your support, we've continued to bring voice to the scourge of violence and the need for a compelling and inclusive peace process.

I wish Catholic Relief Services many years of continued service and solidarity with the people of South Sudan.

God bless you.

Paolino Lukudu Lbro
Metropolitan Archbishop of Juba.

ishop Pas